
Call To Order

President Sean Reinhart called the meeting to order by remarking that we live 
in the greatest nation in the world, and had Debby DeAngelis lead the group in 
the Pledge of Allegiance! Next was the group singing our national anthem, “Star 
Spangled Banner”, led by Douglas den Hartog on vocals and Chuck Horner 
on the piano. 
The Thought for the Day was provided by Jasmir Singh: “If you do what you’ve 
always done, you’ll get what you’ve always gotten,” by Tony Robbins. 

Our Visiting Rotarian was introduced by Sid Hamadeh: Edgardo Carrillo from San Ramon. We had a variety of guests with 
us: 

•	 AT Stephens introduced Chad Bojorquez from the Downtown Streets Team. 
•	 Anna May introduce her guest, Donna Jeffery, fashion designer. 
•	 Freddye Davis introduced Gena Cole 
•	 Kim Huggett introduced Emma Bassein, Vice President at Carbon Lighthouse
•	 ..and two new incoming Rotary members to be introduced later in the meeting  

We welcomed our esteemed guests with a rousing rendition of the Hello! Song, led by Douglas Den Hartog and Chuck 
Horner – always a crowd favorite!
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Announcements

•	 Board Meeting Report. President Sean Reinhart gave an update on the previous week’s board meeting. The two 
pieces of news that he shared were 1) that they had booked Russell Foote Photography for the club’s annual photo 
on October 17th, and 2) that AT Stephens was appointed as the Assistant Secretary/Treasurer to provide some much 
needed administrative support to Mona and Gay.



Paul Harris Fellowship

New Member Inductions

Paul Harris Fellowships are awarded in recognition of 
giving $1,000 or more to support Rotary International 
Foundation’s global charity work including eradicating 
polio.

Rotary International Foundation Chair Debby De Angelis 
bestowed a Paul Harris Fellowship upon María Ochoa (her 
first), and to Charley Plummer in the name of his great-
grandson Mason Charles Plummer. This is Charley’s 36th 
Paul Harris Fellowship award, and the entire club gave him 
a huge round of applause!

•	  “Camelot & Mad Men” Martini Mixer. Anna May announced the upcoming Hayward Rotary Club Martini Mixer, which 
is taking place on October 27th at the Hayward Area Historical Society. Only $5 at the door includes appetizers and one 
signature martini. Themed dress (Mad Men or JFK/Jackie O) is optional. It is a great opportunity to bring guests, prospective 
members, and others to enjoy signature martinis, snacks, and the HAHS galleries, which will be open during the event.  

•	 Third Grade Dictionary Project. Project Chair Linda Granger asked Rotarians to “save the date” of 5:00 p.m. October 
12 – the date of the dictionary labeling event at Firefighter’s Local 1909 Hall (Main St., between C and D Sts.). Food 
and beverages will be provided! Linda also announced that the dictionary distribution in schools is set for the week of 
October 24. Larry Ratto is heading up the volunteer coordination, so check in with Larry and volunteer to be a team 
leader.

•	 Banner Update. A.T. Stephens asked what everything thought of the new banner hanging along the 
fence line of the empty lot on B Street! Everyone agreed that it was a much needed addition, and AT 
was sure to thank project chair Sara Lamnin, along with the crew that helped him hang the banner on Friday 
– Craig Judy, Kim Huggett, and Francisco Zermeño. This is the first of two banners that will be hung.  

President Sean Reinhart inducted two new members into the Rotary 
Club of Hayward. The first was Jatinderpal “JP” Sahi, Chief Operating 
Officer of RotaCare, co-sponsored by Sara Lamnin and Bill Quirk. JP 
has been surrounded by Rotarians for years, and told us that she had the 
choice of a few clubs and that Hayward’s was clearly the best in town.

Also welcomed into the Hayward Rotary Club membership was April 
Chan, Event Planner, co-sponsored by Anna May and President Sean 
Reinhart. April thanked everyone for making her feel so welcome, and 
also noted that her now 15-year old son had received a Hayward Rotary 
Club dictionary in 3rd grade, and that she had many memories of looking 
words up with him over the years.



A.T. Stephens re-introduced Chad and Jade, the program managers for the Hayward Downtown Streets Team. Rotarians 
recall that Chad was our keynote speaker a couple weeks ago. Rotarians are appreciative of the great work Chad’s team 
does to help clean up downtown Hayward and help homeless people get back into gainful employment. President Sean 
called upon fellow Rotarians to help their fundraising cause, and passed the baskets. 

Today’s Red Badge Fine Collectors were Stacy Thompson and Lucy Lopez. Stacy paid the first fine for forgetting her badge 
last week. In that same light, Mona Diamantine noted that she finally had to buy a new badge for Joel Thornley who had 
his original Past President badge since 1988!

•	 Craig Judy recently returned from a nice, long vacation in sunny Mexico. President Sean showed a photo of a smiling 
Craig swimming in crystal blue water with his lovely daughter and her friend, and what appeared to be a dolphin. 
President Sean asked Craig, is that a dolphin you’re swimming with? Sensing a fine, Craig quipped, “oh, that’s just my 
pet dog!” In lieu of a fine, Craig offered to donate $1 to Rotary International for every Dos Equis he drank… 200 in 
all. Some Rotarians were suspicious that he was underestimating, but we never look a gift horse dolphin in the mouth. 
Dos Equis fine issued!

•	 Kim Huggett’s Facebook feed dropped a dime on him this week by posting a photo of Kim cutting his birthday cake 
this past weekend. Rotarians sang “Happy Birthday” to mark the occasion. Have-your-cake-and-eat-it-too fine issued!

•	 Bill Quirk was recognized for celebrating his 11th club anniversary, his 71st birthday, and his 45th wedding anniversary 

Click here to help Downtown Streets Team – let’s get to work!  
www.handup.org/campaigns/haywardstreetsteam

Flash Fundraiser

Fines and Foolishness



Connie Willis introduced our keynote speaker, AT Stephens. AT is the executive director of the Hayward Area Historical 
Society, and a Hayward Rotary Club member since 2014. The Historical Society celebrates its 60th Anniversary on December 
6, 2016.  

AT began his talk with some history on HAHS and sharing an overview 
of their core values and beliefs. He then showed a photo of the museum’s 
newest acquisition, the fire pump used by the original “Haywood Fire 
Company” in the late 18th century. Our city’s namesake, William Hayward, 
owner of the old Hayward’s Hotel, was a volunteer with this company. The 
Hayward Fire Department donated the historic pump to HAHS earlier this 
year. 

AT gave a fascinating overview of the HAHS museum building, which 
features the Community Gallery, the History Gallery, the Kids Galleries 
(where kids can fish in Lorenzo Creek, can tomatoes, and much more), 
the Café, and much more. HAHS is currently working to raise another 
$500,000 to create a rooftop Event Hall with a commercial kitchen and 
indoor/outdoor seating for up to 350 people. 

Rotarians were treated to a photo of young AT hiding behind a sign at a historical site in Georgia. Having grown up with a 
dad as a historian and a mom as a librarian, AT has been inspired by history from a young age. And he especially loves the 
“behind the scenes” work. 

In closing, AT thanked everyone for their continued support of HAHS, and made sure we knew about 3 upcoming campaigns 
and events: 1) the 60 for 60 Campaign taking place over the next several months, 2) the Charter Day Celebration on 
Saturday, December 6th, and 3) the HAHS History Awards on Saturday, April 29th. 

President Sean thanked AT for his keynote, and promised to present him with his book to be donated to the Hayward Library 
in his honor, once he retrieves it from his desk.

•	 to his wife Laurel. Bill also shared that he and Laurel went on a cruise around Norway. For all these event, Bill offered 
offer a generous donation to Rotary International. Trifecta fine issued! 

•	 President Sean then called on Freddye Davis and noted that she was sitting front and center as usual, to which she 
immediately quipped, “I don’t sit in the back of the bus any more!” Riotous laughter and applause ensued. Freddye was 
recognized for celebrating her 52nd wedding anniversary to husband Alphonza on September 4. Golden-anniversary-
plus-two fine issued!  

•	 Stan Smith celebrated his anniversary to his wife Pauline on August 31, but had some trouble remembering if it was his 
4th anniversary or his 2nd. Stan quickly added that he’d “pay double if nobody repeats the error”. No problem, Stan. 
Double anniversary fine issued!

All of this foolishness was concluded President Sean sharing a story about a patron who called the library seeking a 
reservation. He responded that the library doesn’t take reservations because they are “all booked up”. A rich blend of 
chuckles and groans was heard throughout the room. 

Adjournment

President Sean adjourned the meeting by thanking our Visiting Rotarian and guests, Greeters Sid Hamadeh and Jasmir 
Singh, High Gear editor Kenny Altenburg, and Paul Harris Fellowship recipients María Ochoa and Charley Plummer. He 
closed the meeting by presenting a check for $336 to the Downtown Streets Team – the donations raised by passing the 
baskets.
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Left: President Joel Thornley at the podium, 1988. 

Below: Rotarians prepare to install a children’s play 

area at the Emergency Shelter Program, June 1988. 

Left: President Joel Thornley shovels dirt in 1988. 

Above: Secretary Dick Bowman doing yeoman’s duty. 

Right: Bob Sakai helps with the playground project. 
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Sept. 19

Sept. 26

Oct. 3

Oct. 10

GEOFF HARRIES – BUFFALO BILL’S BREWERY / RUSSELL CITY DISTILLERY

LINDSEY VIEN – HAYWARD’S HOMEWORK SUPPORT CENTERS

PAUL MARTIN – HAYWARD ROTARY FOUNDATION ANNUAL MEETING

NO MEETING – COLUMBUS DAY HOLIDAY
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